Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS
120192 Combined Arms collective Training Facility (CACTF)

STATE OF FLORIDA, DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT

INVITATION TO BID

The State of Florida, Department of Military Affairs (DMA), Construction & Facility Management Office (CFMO) requests bids from State of Florida registered licensed General and/or Building Contractors (GC) (as required by Florida Law) for the following projects located at Camp Blanding Joint Training Center (CBJTC), Starke, FL. 

FOR COMPLETE INFORMATION, & SUBMISSION REQUIREMENTS YOU MUST GO TO THE MYFLORIDA.COM VENDOR BID SYSTEM ON OR AFTER 4/10/2013 AT http://vbs.dms.state.fl.us/vbs/main_menu.
FUNDING: The State of Florida's performance and obligation to pay under this contract is contingent upon availability of funding and an annual appropriation by the Legislature. Projects will be awarded based upon the availability of Federal Cooperative Agreement funding. There is no promise or guarantee this project will be awarded in Fiscal Year 2013 if funds are not received.

BID OPENING DATE: As stated on the Vendor Bid System (late bids will not be accepted).
MANDATORY PRE-BID/SITE VISIT DATE: As stated on the Vendor Bid System.
PROJECT: 120192 Combined Arms Collective Training Facility (CACTF).
The project will retrofit the facility’s existing 14 training buildings with power and data for new targetry, cameras and instrumentation to provide proper force-on-force training for company sized units. The design also adds 18 buildings to the existing MOUT to create a full CACTF. The complete facility will include a Range Operations Control/After Action Review Building, a new Range Operations and Storage Building, and a new Wet Latrine integrated into the ROC/AAR floor plan. This project will require an upgrade to the existing site electrical service, and extending the fiber optic service, from SR-21 to the CACTF. The Live Fire Shoot House and Urban Assault Course will also be serviced by these new services. Because of the utilitarian nature of the facilities, the CACTF does not qualify for LEED certification, but the design solution embraces the principles of sustainable design, and systems/components selected were based upon life cycle costs.

The Department reserves the right to reject any and all submissions or accept minor irregularities in the best interest of the DMA. 

POINT OF CONTACT: Department of Military Affairs, Construction & Facility Management Office, Contracting Branch (904)823-0255 or 823-0256 or 827-8544 or e-mail ng.fl.flarng.list.ngfl-cfmo-contracting@mail.mil
